FINAL APPROVED MINUTES EAST GOSHEN TOWNSHIP PENSION COMMITTEE MEETING East Goshen Township Building October 14, 2019, 10:30am

Present: Bill Smith, Chair, Jon Altshul, Mark Gordon, Janet Emanuel and Tim O'Reilly. Non-members Township Manager Rick Smith and Mike Glackin (CBiz/INR) were also present.

Bill called the meeting to order at 10:30am, led the Pledge of Allegiance and called for a moment of silence.

Tim made a motion to approve the minutes of January 17, 2019. Janet seconded. The motion passed 4-0, with Mark Gordon abstaining as he was not present at that meeting.

Bill acknowledged that there were no minutes from the scheduled May 17, 2019 meeting as there was no quorum and no actions taken.

Jon provided an overview of 2019 State Aid, which increased about \$50,000 over last year on account of four new certified firefighters and an overall increase in unit values. He explained that he was recommending that the contribution for the Non-Uniformed Defined Contribution plan be 5.5% for the fourth consecutive year and, further, that that funding level be held at 5.5% for subsequent years. Jon also explained how the recent increase in the pension benefits negotiated between the Firefighters Union and the Goshen Fire Company impacted the Firefighters MMO. Tim made a motion to recommend that the Board of Supervisors fund the East Goshen Township Non-Uniformed Defined Contribution Pension Plan at 5.5% of wages in 2019 and beyond. Bill seconded. The motion passed 5-0.

Mike provided an overview of the Q3 results, which were modestly positive. He noted that for the quarter bonds outperformed equities. He also observed that for the year large cap growth is the winning equity class. He also observed that P/E ratios are generally lower now than they were a year ago and that he does not anticipate a recession in the short term.

Mike did not recommend any changes to the asset allocations at this time. Bill noted that forecasts for long term growth are such that the difference between a 60/40 allocation and a 70/30 allocation are immaterial. Mike noted that East Goshen is fortunate not to have any plans with assumed interest rate returns of 8%, which are common elsewhere in Pennsylvania, as this rate of growth is unlikely over the next decade.

Jane announced this would be her final meeting on the Committee and thanked the group for its work. Jon announced that a firefighter retired over the summer and a non-uniformed employee was expected to retire next month.

The Pension Committee agreed to hold its next meeting on Tuesday, January 28, 2020 at 10am.

There being no further business, Bill made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 11:15. Janet seconded. The motion passed 5-0.

Respectfully Submitted, Jon Altshul, Assistant Township Manager